
Minutes
Nanaimo Flying Club General Meeting

      16 June 2013

The meeting was called to order at 0946 by Don Crocker.  19 Members were present.   
1.     Minutes of Last Meeting 
Moved by Doug Wakefield: that the Minutes of the 19 May 2013 meeting be accepted. 
    Seconded by Glen From.                                                                                                     Carried   
2.    Executive Meeting Report 
All items discussed by the Executive will be covered under the appropriate agenda items below.
3. Financial
a. New Treasurer
After many years of valuable service to the NFC George Irbe has resigned as Treasurer.  Darrle Schlitz has volunteered to act as Treasurer until the election in November.

Moved by Don Crocker: that Darrle Schlitz act as the Treasurer until the November 2013   elections.  Seconded by Doug Sowden                                                                        Carried 
b. May Treasurer’s Report
Net income (loss) for 2013:  $14,521.51   
There was some discussion as to what should be in a standard monthly Treasurer’s report.
 
Moved by Mike Wilkey: that the standard monthly Treasurer’s reports contain income, expenses, receivables, payables, exceptional items, profit and loss, net income for the month, and net income for the year.  Seconded by Al Brust.                                                 Carried
c. Change of Bank
The Club currently deals with Coastal Credit Union.  It has proven very difficult to change signing authorities.  Investigation by the President has revealed that the process will be much simpler at a bank, and that Canadian Western Bank best meets our needs.  
The bank charges fees on certain services that the credit union doesn’t, but Andrea and Autumn noted that credit card fees can be reduced by using a bank.

Moved by Mike Wilkey: that the Executive transfer our financial dealings from the Coastal Credit Union to Canadian Western Bank and close the account with the credit union.

Seconded by Andrea Trepanier.                          By a vote of 14 to 2 the motion was Carried

d. Fuel Card

Fuel cards are now operational.  The use of the card saves the Club credit card processing fees, and the savings are passed on to the card user in the form of a 3 cent per litre reduction in fuel price.  For more information or to obtain a card contact Glen From.     fromge@gmail.com
4. Committee Reports

a.  Building – Darrle Schlitz  (absent) - Nil
b.  Parking – Andrea Trepanier 
Andrea will update the parking agreement to resolve an apparent conflict between two items. 

The revised agreement will be used by anyone leasing parking spots between now and the end of the year, and by everyone leasing a parking spot in 2014.
c.  Social 

A Volunteer is required to act as Social Director/Events Coordinator.  Contact Don Crocker.  
 Volunteer cooks are required for the first-Saturday-of-the-month brunches for the remainder   of the year.  Contact Murray Welte.
d.  Membership – Autumn Umanetz  
Approximately 20 “Members” have not paid their 2013 dues.  Some of the late payments may have been due to the delay in sending invoices but Autumn will now contact each of the delinquents to arrange payment.
Recently a number of membership applications have been approved without either the applicant or sponsor present to answer any questions or to vouch for the applicant.   
Moved by Autumn Umanetz: that when a membership application is considered either the applicant or sponsor must be present.  Seconded by Murray Welte.                           Carried    
Secretarial note:  following brunch the meeting was re-convened to consider a membership application.  Moved by Autumn Umanetz: that the membership application of Kent Casady be approved subject to payment of dues.  Seconded by Don Crocker.                               Carried                                          
(The dues have since been received.)
e. Av-Gass  - Grant Corriveau  Nil
f. Fuel – Glen From 
Glen reported that we have about 36,000 litres of fuel in the tanks, and we will likely need a fuel dump in the next month or so.

Glen dips the tanks twice a month to check the amount of fuel remaining and to check for any water in the tanks.
The Club decided some time ago to sell fuel to the Air Cadet glider tow-planes at the Club price as a way of supporting the Air Cadet program.  There have been a few recent problems of the fuel terminal not recognizing the tow pilot’s government credit card but this has been corrected.

g. Aircraft Rental Committee (ARC) – Andrea Trepanier
Some initial supplies and minor maintenance cost $1043 in May.
There are currently 7 flying members and another 3 or 4 awaiting check-out.  Rick Koeppen 

does the check-outs.

Don Crocker will investigate the costs of increasing the liability coverage on the plane from $1 million to $2 or $3 million.

The rental agreement currently states that the plane can only be used on approved, paved runways.  Pending clarification from the insurance company concerning coverage for off-airport operation, the paved runway restriction remains in force.

5.        Announcements and Coming Events
There was no guest speaker today.  The RCMP dog handler scheduled for today is tentatively scheduled for September.


Local Fly-ins and Events
22 June – Langley Fly-in  http://www.langleyaeroclub.ca/
23 June – Alberni Airport Open House/Fly-in 1000 to 1600  alberniflyingclub@telus.net

29 June – Delta Air Park fly-in


13 July – Parksville Qualicum Fly-in

21 July – Texada Fly-in

           30 - 31 July – use of NFC ramp by Snowbirds.


17 August – Penticton Fly-in and pig roast

17 August - Comox Air Show.  (Snowbirds, Skyhawks, CF-18 demo…)     http://comoxairshow.ca/   

Major Air Shows and Fly-ins


COPA Convention and Fly-in


Dawson Creek, BC 21-23 June


http://www.copa2013cydq.com/

Arlington Fly-in


Arlington, WA.  11-13 July


http://www.arlingtonflyin.org/

EAA Airventure


Oshkosh, WI.  29 July – 4 August 


http://www.airventure.org/

Abbotsford Air Show


Abbotsford, BC. 9-11 August


http://www.abbotsfordairshow.com/

AOPA Aviation Summit


Fort Worth, Texas.  10-12 October.

 http://www.aopa.org/summit/
6. Old Business
a.   COPA Flight 91.    Nil
b. NFC Federal Incorporation.   
Doug Wakefield provided the following background on the need to incorporate the Club:

·  NFC is a federal Not-For-Profit (NFP) corporation formed with Letters Patent dated January 1946.  The Club currently operates under Part II of the Canada Corporations Act.

· About 18 months ago the “Canada Not-For-Profit Corporations Act” came into force.  It provides all federal NFP corporations with a “modern, flexible, set of rules more suited to today’s world”.

· All federal NFPs must “transition” to the new Act by October 2014.

· This transition requires replacement of Letters Patent and By-laws with new documents by submitting “Articles of Continuance” to get a “Certificate of Continuance” and creating and filing new by-laws which comply with the new Act.

· Corporations which don’t make the transition by the deadline will be assumed to be inactive and will be dissolved.

· Our Articles of Continuance are fairly simple and a first draft has been completed by Barbara Riddy and George Irbe.

· The Executive will continue to develop the Articles and will present them to the Members for discussion and approval.
· In due course there will be a need to update our Bylaws to be in consonance with the new Act, as well as to reflect some changes in the Club, such as the acquisition of the aircraft.

c.   Survey of Club Property
The survey has been completed.  For some reason the Airport has had the whole airport re-surveyed.  The Club has requested a copy.  The airport says it has not yet received this latest survey from the surveyor


d.   Lease Negotiations.  
      A negotiating committee consisting of Don Crocker, Ken Griffith, Barbara Riddy, Andrea Trepanier and Darrle Schlitz has been formed.  Don Crocker had a preliminary meeting with our Lawyer (Basil Hobbs), who pointed out a number of issues in the lease proposed by the NAC (through DTZ Barnicke) that are of concern to the Club.  The committee recommended that the Club hire Hobbs for ongoing advice.  Moved by Murray Welte: that the Club hire Basil Hobbs to represent the Club during lease negotiations.    
       Seconded by George Irbe.                                                                                         Carried      
e.   Crack Repairs on NFC Ramp

Nothing has been heard from airport management as to when they may do crack repairs.  Two quotes have been obtained by Don for repairs.  Don will contact NFC Hangars to determine if they plan to do any sealing and explore possibilities for working together.

f.
Beer Machine


At the last meeting the beer machine was disconnected over concerns about legality and liability.  Don has determined that a full liquor licence would cost upwards of $10,000 but this is more appropriate for a commercial bar.  The main issue seems to be access to the beer by the public.  Given that the machine is behind a locked gate and a locked Clubhouse most members did not consider this a problem.  Moved by Barbara Riddy: that the Club get rid of the beer machine. 
      Seconded by Doug Sowden.      By a vote of 5 for and 10 against the motion was Defeated
           g.    Timers for Electric Heaters in Meeting Room
The heaters have sometimes been left on after a meeting, thus wasting expensive energy.  Dan Fischer will investigate the cost of acquiring and installing timers for the heaters.  No action taken as yet.

            h.   Clean-up/Grass Cutting Around Aircraft
Don reminded owners of tied-down aircraft to keep the grass around their aircraft cut.  A mower is available in front of the Clubhouse.  The Parking Director (Andrea) will contact owners of aircraft whose spot needs a trim.
i.    Fire Extinguishers

The Club has 10 fire extinguishers.  An inspection by Caledonia Fire Protection Ltd.  revealed that 6 of them need to be recharged or replaced, at a cost of about $735.
Moved by Doug Sowden: that the faulty fire extinguishers be repaired or replaced at a cost of about $735.  Seconded by Autumn Umanetz.                                                               Carried

j.   Insurance


Don obtained two quotes for insurance and explained the coverage and cost of each.


Moved by Doug Sowden: that the Club accept the quote from Western Financial Group at a cost of $3575.  Seconded by Mike Wilkey.                                                                Carried

k.   Tax Payable on Aircraft
Barbara Riddy questioned the way that sales tax was paid on the aircraft (split between the airframe and avionics).  There was some discussion but no action was decided upon.
7.
New Business

a. Yahoo Group Use Policy
Autumn noted that the Yahoo site is old and is not exactly user friendly, particularly when it comes to email.  He explained that the Club web site (www.nanaimoflyingclub.org/) supports email and is much easier to use. It includes features that allow the user to quickly and easily set up filters for email.
Moved by Autumn Umanetz: that the Club transition to using the web site email system rather than the Yahoo system.  Seconded by Andrea Trepanier.                           Carried 
b.   Talk to Children at Ladysmith Library

An invitation has been received from the Ladysmith Library to give a talk on aviation to young children as part of a program to get them interested in reading.  Murray Welte volunteered to give this talk.
c.   Slim Pritchard BBQ
The BBQ on 27 April was messed up because of a double booking caused by an error in our calendar, and compounded by the second group arriving to use the Clubhouse earlier than they had agreed.
A letter and a cheque for $100 from the Chemainus Masons have been received thanking the Club for the use of the Clubhouse but noting the problems the double-booking caused.  They have also asked for the use of the Clubhouse on 26 April 2014.

Moved by Doug Wakefield: that the cheque be returned with a letter of apology; and that the Clubhouse be reserved for the Slim Pritchard BBQ on Saturday 26 April 2014 from noon until 8 PM.  Seconded by Doug Sowden.                                                                     Carried
d.   Club Calendar
In order to guard against double bookings and to have a single source of information, it was Moved by Autumn Umanetz:  that the calendar on the Club website be the only official Club calendar.  Seconded by Barbara Riddy                                                                          Carried
e.   NFC – Ray Erhart Memorial Award
Two applications have been received.  A committee consisting of Doug Sowden, Brian Zetts, and Barbara Riddy will consider the applications and make recommendations to the Members.
f.   Ladysmith Air Cadets
Ken Griffith represented the Club at the Ladysmith Air Cadets (257 (Parallel) Squadron) Ceremonial Review on 9 June.  He reported that although small the Squadron is very active and providing good training to the cadets.

8.
Next Meeting Date
 21 July 2013
 Executive Meeting 0830.  General Meeting 0930  
9.       Adjournment   Moved by Barbara Riddy: that the meeting be adjourned. 
           Seconded by Autumn Umanetz.                   



                                Carried  

                                                                                                     

The meeting was adjourned at 1122.  
Doug Wakefield
Secretary 
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